EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 9th May 2022
The Captains Table, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
John Blain (Chair), Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary), Ian Webster (Treasurer), Jazz Bal, Steve Butterworth, Robbie Daniels, Dave Gillam, Dave Kelly, 
Paul Murphy, Phil Parker (from 7.25pm), Keith Seymour, John Vanderwerff. 
Apologies were received from:
Tom Hughes.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

John Vanderwerff proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Jazz Bal.

	  3
	Chair’s Report

John Blain stated that Frank Lampard was still to decide who the Young Player of the Year would be. It is hoped that some form of presentation would take place at Finch Farm.

He stated that dates for our Quarterly meetings with the club had been agreed and were to be held as follows:

6th June, 6th September and 6th December.

All to be held at RLB, commencing at 4pm.

The pros and cons of a face-to-face or zoom meeting were then discussed and it was agreed that face-to-face would be preferable.

He also reported that a meeting with Mr Moshiri, probably by zoom, (although we agreed to inform the club that we would prefer face-to-face) had been agreed for week commencing 23rd May.

Finally, John Blain stated that he was trying to arrange another visit to Bramley Moore for June/July. 

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report

Ian Webster stated that our current balance was £12,740.33 with donations from the Directors Box tickets still to be added. 


	  5
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour reported on 2 emails he had received.
The first from a lady who was trying to obtain the clubs annual reports for the 2020 and 2021 and asked if we could help.

It was agreed that Ian Seymour respond by advising that there was no 2020 report due to the pandemic but she should be able to obtain the one from 2021 by making a specific request to the club.

The second email was from a family who hold 44 shares and are seeking advice regarding transferring them.

John Blain said that he would respond.

	  6
	ESSG Update

Paul Murphy stated that he had now sent out a link to the Exec Committee outlining the process to elect suitable candidates to the Fan Advisory Board (FAB). He also stated that a meeting had already been scheduled for 20th May to consider the applicants and that it is expected that the FAB would be in place by the end of June.
Again the Exec Committee expressed their reservations regarding the whole process and specifically the voting and decision making process.

	7
	Any Other Business

· Julie Hobson stated that we should be actively trying to increase our membership. Much discussion followed regarding how to go about doing this. John Blain stated that he thinks more members of the Exec Committee should play a greater role in our business.
· Dave Kelly suggested we should get a “Shareholder Banner” that we can display at home and away games as a means to raise our profile. This was deemed a great idea and Dave Kelly was therefore tasked with making enquiries regarding sizes and costs.

· Ian Seymour said that our AGM is usually held in August and therefore we need to consider sending out the usual info to members. It was agreed to wait until June, when the seasons fixtures are announced, before we arrange a date.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55pm

